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Attendance   
 Attendance at school is compulsory unless your child is sick or 
attending a medical appointment.  Please ensure that your 
child attends school and is on time. The school day begins at 
8:45am with learning beginning at 9am. Please help us to 
support your child get the best possible education they can by 
coming to school and being on time each and every day.  
 

Illness  
I understand the stress and strain child illness can place on a family.  Unfortunately, children get sick and the best 
place for them to be is at home resting until they have fully recovered.  Schools are a place for learning, and children 
are unable to learn when they are feeling sick. It is imperative that if your child falls ill at school and we do have to 
call you, that you respond in a timely manner or arrange for someone else to collect your child from school. Illnesses 
can spread very quickly.  If your child feels unwell early in the morning before school, and then begins to feel better, 
you are welcome to bring them to school late to ensure they can still access their learning.    
 

Principal’s Reading Challenge  
The Principal’s Reading Challenge continues to grow and gain momentum, with 
many of our students excited at the prospect of completing their 100 nights of 
home reading.  As I walk around the school, I often have students keen to tell 
me how many nights of reading they have completed and how far away they are 
from their first 100 nights of home reading which is absolutely fabulous.  It is 
always fantastic to hear them talking about the books they have read.  Can’t 
wait to see who will be the first to reach their 100 nights of reading this year.  

 

School Wide Positive Support (SWPBS) 
School Wide Positive Behaviour Support (SWPBS) is a fantastic 
framework which we have implemented across the school to 
model, acknowledge and reward positive behaviour.  This ensures 
that everyone within our school community is aware of our 
behaviour expectations.  By focusing on good behaviour choices, 
students are encouraged to gain attention by doing the correct 
thing, rather than the wrong thing. 
 

2024 PARENT CONTRIBUTIONS  
A big “thank you” to the generous families who have already paid 
their $100 Parent Contribution. To make your Parent 
Contribution, please phone the school, visit the office or make a 
direct deposit into the school bank account, including your child’s 
name as a reference.  
School bank details are: Coral Park Primary School  
                                            BSB 063 250  
                                            Account Number 009 018 17  

 
Enjoy Life! 
Justin Blake-Thompson 
Principal 

 

http://www.coralparkps.vic.edu.au


2024 CURRICULUM CONTRIBUTION (BOOKLIST) 

REMINDER 
Coral Park Primary School does not charge compulsory fees and relies on 
the generous contributions of families to be able to purchase resources to 
enhance our student curriculum and improve our great school. 

We are asking families for a contribution of $100 per child.  

Contributions can be made over the phone, using the payment 
form on the notice, to the office, or direct deposited into the 
school bank account. 

School bank details are: Coral Park Primary School 
    BSB 063 250 
    Account Number 009 018 17 

 

Diary Dates 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MARCH 
 

Friday 1st March 

CSEF Application Forms Due 

 

 

 

Wednesday 6th March 

Senior Sports Forms Due 

 

Friday 8th March 

Senior Interschool Sport 

CPPS v Grayling PS 

Away Game 

 

 

 

 

Assembly in the MPC at 2.30pm 

Item by M12 & M13 

All Welcome 

 

Monday 11th March 

Labour Day Public Holiday 

 

Tuesday 19th March 

School Photos 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 22nd March 

Assembly in the MPC at 2.30pm 

Item by the Band 

All Welcome 

 

Thursday 28th March 

Last Day of Term 1 

2.15pm Finish 

 

APRIL 
 

Monday 15th April 

Term 2 Begins 

CAMPS, SPORTS  AND EXCURSIONS FUND 
CSEF is an annual payment available to eligible families, to be used      
towards school Camps, Sports and Excursions. Notices have been 
sent home so eligible families can apply to receive $150 per  student. 
Please return all CSEF application forms by Friday 1st March. You will 
also need to provide a copy of your Healthcare card, which can be 
emailed or completed at the office. 
 

LOST PROPERTY 
We currently have lots of unclaimed items in our lost 
property cupboard. If your child has misplaced any 
items of clothing, particularly their jumper, please 
check the cupboard. All named items are returned to 
students, so it is important to make sure all of your 
child’s belongings are clearly named. 

Active travel to school is a fabulous  
start to the day and a great way  

to remain fit and healthy! 
 

Please remember that you must wear a helmet when you 
ride your bike or scooter. A correctly fitted helmet helps 
protect you and keep you safe. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Also remember that to keep everyone safe in the school 
yard, you must get off your bike or scooter and walk it to 
the bike enclosure. 



 

Coral Park offers students many leadership opportunities. While all of our students are considered leaders, many Seniors have the 
chance to take on more formal positions with a great sense of pride and responsibility. Student Leaders attend meetings and training, 
promote the school values, deliver messages within the school, plan and implement fundraising and assist in the school office and       
classrooms. Positions include House Captains and Vice-Captains, SWPBS Captains and Student Representative Council members. Coral 
Park Primary School is proud to have such wonderful role-models within the school and aims to provide many opportunities for      
students to develop their leadership potential. 

Our school leaders were proud to receive their badges at assembly last week. 

Captains 

Vice Captains 

Student Representative Council 

SWPBS Captains 



 

In M10 we have been writing persuasives about why children should have regular brain breaks. Students 
have been coming up with some convincing arguments. Some of the ways that we love having brain 
breaks in M10 are playing games like silent ball, having fruit breaks and dancing. We have found that by 
having regular brain breaks, our students are more focused to tackle the tasks they are presented with.  
 

Students have been working hard at including statistics and facts in their writing. We’ve been working 
hard to use paragraphs for each of our arguments. Some students have even included some rhetorical 
questions. Do you think we’ve been writing some amazing persuasives? 



 



 

 P5 students and Mrs. Gardonyi, recently had the exciting opportunity to get our hands dirty and 

our taste buds tempted by baking apple pies right here at school! We transformed our classroom 

into a bustling bakery, filled with the delicious scent of apples and cinnamon. As we worked     

together, we created unforgettable memories and delicious pies. Not only did we 

learn valuable culinary skills, but we also discovered the joy of creating something 

special with our own hands. The delicious apple pies not only delighted taste buds 

but also served as a sweet reminder of the joy found in learning. 



 



 

Our SWPBS Captains Maryam and Indigo spoke to some students who completed their behaviour charts 
this week and asked them about filling their charts... 



 

LEARNING SPACESRespectful

Responsible Determined

Resilient
We help 

others.

We are quiet.

We use whole 

body listening.

We return to class 

on time.

We walk inside.

We keep our 

belongings in their 

correct place.

We ask permission 
to leave.

We pack up.

We try new activities.

We complete our tasks.

We keep trying 

when things get hard.

We set our learning 

goals.

We complete our 

learning goals.

We attempt all 

tasks.

We ask for help 

when needed.

We wait our 

turn.

We share 

school 

property.



 

 

T R A N S I T I O N S  Respectful

Responsible Determined

Resilient

We are quiet.

We leave work 

displays on the 

walls

We hold the 

door open for 

others.

We walk.

We stay 

together.

We walk our 

scooter or 

bike.

We stay with 

our partner.

We look where 

we are going.

We stay in 

designated 

areas.

We wait at the 

door for 

teacher 

directions.

We join at the 

back of the 

line.

We stay in our 

place in the 

line.

Congratulations to the following students who have demonstrated our school values and   

completed their reward charts... 

Sidra   M11 

Phoenix  M12 

Amy    S17 

 

Setayesh  J1 

Havin   J1 

Benjamin   P5  

Farhan   P8 

Koni    P8 

Khaleesi   P8 

Max    P8 

Zane    P8 

Leo    P8 

Cowan   P8 

Sophia   P8 

Benjamin   P8  

Noyan   M10 

Udaya   M11 

Benyamin  M11 

Anastasia  M11 

Haniya   M11 

Naqeebullah  M11 

Haniya   M11 

Leroy    M12 

Malia     M12 

Rhylee   S16 

Lilly    S16 
 

 



 

National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) 2024 

The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) tests are completed online, and 
the testing period will run over two weeks this term from 13th – 25th March 2024. These tests are     
common national tests undertaken by all students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9.  

The results provide a measure of how Australian schools and students are performing in the areas of 
reading, writing, spelling, language conventions and numeracy. 

To assist in the administration of NAPLAN, parents/carers are asked to keep 
the 13th – 25th March free from interruptions to the normal school routine. 
Parents/carers could also assist their children by speaking positively about the 
tests with the view to avoid undue student anxiety. 

Over the next few weeks our Year 3 and 5 students will be given the opportunity to participate in 
NAPLAN practice testing.  

If you would like to provide some extra online practice for your child, you can also access some practice 
tests at the following website: https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site 

If you have any questions or concerns about your child’s participation in the upcoming NAPLAN tests, 
you are encouraged to make a time to speak with their teacher. Alternatively, you can contact the 
office to speak to the Assistant Principal Liz Wilson.  

School Photo Day 

Tuesday 19th March 2024 

 

https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site






 





...at Coral Park! 


